OFFICE LOCATION 1424 Forum Drive

Kelly M. Zuniga Chief Probation Officer

KINGS COUNTY PROBATION DEPARTMENT

HANFORD, CALIFORNIA 93230 (559) 852-2850 FAX (559) 583-1467

MAILING ADDRESS
Kings County Government Center

05 December 2017

Robert Oates, Project Director III Board of State and Community Corrections 2590 Venture Oaks Way Sacramento, California 95833

Dear Mr. Oates;

Kings County has respectfully requested a change in scope regarding our SB 81, Round 2 Project. After exhaustive attempts, we were unable to design the project that would be sustainable and beneficial to the population we seek to serve. We desire to reduce the number of beds from eighty-eight (88), as indicated in our initial proposal, to a total of fifty-six (56) beds. This letter is to serve as further clarification of our proposed changes.

At the time of establishment it was indicated that several areas would be new construction, as follows: Outdoor recreation, Programming Space, Day Reporting Center, Booking and Intake Control Room, Office Space and Female Maximum Security Unit. With this requested scope change we would make the following alterations: Outdoor Recreation, remove from project; Office Space, remove from project; and Female Maximum Security Unit, remove from project. There is no change to the Programming Space, which includes classrooms or the Day Reporting Center. We would also request a name change on the Booking and Intake Control Room, calling it simply Booking and Intake. Finally, we would add the Vehicle Sally Port as new construction.

With regard to renovations at establishment we included the following: 88 beds (6 housing units), Medical Space, Vehicle Sally Port, Outdoor Recreation, Warming Kitchen and Yard Areas. The requested scope change makes the following amendments: 32 Beds (2 housing units), this entails the elimination of the Female Maximum Security Unit and does not include the 24 untouched beds in the Secured Housing Unit; Vehicle Sally Port, renovation changed to new construction; Warming Kitchen, paint touch up only; Yard Areas, removed from project. We would add the Control Station to the Secured Housing Unit and the renovation of bathrooms in the existing housing units, minus the unit to be used solely for storage, to meet ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) standards.

If you have additional questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at (559) 852-4303.

Sincerely,

Kelly M. Zuniga Chief Probation Officer